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Dear Parents and Carers,

We have made it to the last day of term! It has been a very busy and enjoyable final week for
the children and staff. On Monday we had our Key Stage 2 Sports Day, which was
unfortunately interrupted by the rain after our first set of obstacle races. We would like to
thank all parents for coming along to watch and cheer and apologise that we were unable to
reschedule the event later in the week due to other events taking place. Next year we will have
our sports days earlier in the term so there is more flexibility.

On Wednesday, Mulberry and Hornbeam Classes enjoyed a trip to Danson Park to explore
nature and the variety of habitats the park offers. The children enjoyed travelling on the bus
to the park and were excellent ambassadors for the school throughout the day.

On Wednesday evening, children in Year 6 celebrated their final week at primary school with a
Leavers’ Disco in the hall. We would like to thank all staff that stayed to decorate the hall, as
well as join in the dancing and a special thank you to Miss Jones for being our WBP resident DJ
. The children had a fantastic time and were also treated to an ice cream from our
neighbourhood ice cream man to help cool them down.

On Thursday, children in reception took part in a special graduation ceremony watched by
proud parents in the hall. The children collected their graduation certificates and sang a song
to celebrate their transition from EYFS to Year 1. Afterwards parents, children and staff stayed
for  a party with dancing and party food . Thank you to Miss Webb, Miss Elbanna and Ms
Shaw for organising the ceremony and to all parents that provided party food.

This afternoon, we said goodbye to our wonderful Year 6 . The children led their own
assembly to the rest of the school in which they reflected on their happiest memories of
primary school with laughter and tears all round!  We are very proud of the values they
demonstrate every day and know they will go on to have an exciting next chapter at
secondary school.  

We also say goodbye and thank you to the following staff who are moving on to new schools,
new locations and new adventures: Ms Elbanna, Mr Deiraniya, Miss Ingle, Mrs Hasmot, Ms
Brewer and Ms Omollo. We wish them all the very best for the future.

Finally, we would like to thank you all for your support this year and wish you a wonderful
summer break with your families. Children return on Thursday 7th September at 8:40am.

Best wishes,
Mrs Oldfield and the WBP Team
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KEY STAGE 1 

What an amazing way to culminate the year with
children showcasing their skills in a sporting event.



Our Willow Bank community was treated to a

morning celebrating the children’s resilience, ambition
and aspiration. 



KS1 children, battled to make sure they got a win for
their houses thus making a very successful sports day

event.



Well done to all KS1 children and members of
Hawking for winning the cup for your house'.
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Your paragraph text

On a different day, children in KS2 from Hawking house had to make sure they kept their win and
the other three houses fought to ensure they got the medal. Unfortunately, with the start of the

rain, KS2 sports day had to be cancelled and postponed to a later date. However, well done to all
the KS2 children for their extra-ordinary effort on that day.

On a different day, children in KS2 from Hawking house had to make sure they kept their win and
the other three houses fought to ensure they got the medal.

Unfortunately, with the start of the rain, KS2 sports day had to be cancelled.
However, well done to all the KS2 children for their extra-ordinary effort on that day.

KEY STAGE 2 
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Next week:
Friday 21st July 2023 - Last day of term. 
Happy holidays

Forthcoming dates:
Thursday 7th September 2023 - first day back to
school

Respect Integrity Kindness Resilience Aspiration Curiosity

Key Dates





Fo r  m ore  i n fo r m a t i o n  a bou t  w hat ' s
happ en ing  i n  Be x l ey  L i b r a r i e s  t h i s

summe r  -
h t tp s : / / a re n a . yo u r l ondo n l i b r a r y . n e t

/w e b/be x l ey / summer- re a d i ng -
cha l l e ng e
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Well done to: Our target is over 96%

Magnolia - 90% Yew - 91.4%

Hornbeam - 91.8% Mulberry - 96.8%

Alder - 95.2% Redwood - 90.5%

  Laburnum - 87.6% Almond - 93.2%

Hazel - 88.3% Walnut - 95.2%

Larch - 88.1% Sycamore - 91.2%

Respect Integrity Kindness Resilience Aspiration Curiosity

Don’t forget that your child should be reading with you every day at
home and sign in the diary when you have done so. It is helpful to
write which page they have read up to and maybe even a short
comment on how well they did with reading/answering questions.
Adults will be checking reading records everyday.

W e  a r e  l o o k i n g  f o r  R e a d  w i t h  M e  v o l u n t e e r s  a t
W i l l o w  B a n k !  T h e s e  v o l u n t e e r s  w i l l  v i s i t  o u r  E Y F S ,
K S 1  a n d  K S 2  c l a s s r o o m s  a n d  l i s t e n  t o  o u r  c h i l d r e n
r e a d .  I f  y o u  a r e  i n t e r e s t e d  i n  v o l u n t e e r i n g  w i t h  u s
f o r  3 0  m i n u t e s  o r  a n  h o u r  e a c h  w e e k ,  t h e n  p l e a s e
p o p  i n t o  t h e  o f f i c e  t o  e x p r e s s  y o u r  i n t e r e s t  a n d
p i c k  u p  o u r  a p p l i c a t i o n  p a c k .

EYFS and KS1 Parent Reading Morning
Every Thursday from 8:40-9:10am

All parents and carers welcome! 

`

SEND Summer Sports Festival 



When: Saturday 22nd July 2023
 Where: Sports Club Thamesmead,

Bayliss Avenue, SE28 8NJ
Time: 11 – 1 pm

 Age: 6 – 16 years old (5+ welcome) – all the
family are invited to attend 

 Cost: Free
 Register here: https://bit.ly/TM-

InclusiveSportsFest23 - you must be
registered to attend. Parents/ carers must

stay with their children at the event.
Sports include Zumba, immersive reality,

football, dance, archery, boxing, yoga and
much more!



All activities will be adapted to everyone’s

needs!



https://bit.ly/TM-InclusiveSportsFest23

